District 0490

Minutes

25 August 2019

Present:  Trusted Servants and GSRs:  Tim S., Dennis R., Mike K., Tom P., Reggie T., Rosemary M.,  Richard M.,  Kevin J., Jack W., Michael C.  Guest members: Dave C., &  Tom D.
Tim opened the meeting with the Serenity Prayer at 2:00 P.M. and read the long form of Tradition Eight.

Minutes 


The minutes of May and June were mailed out and accepted as presented. 

Trusted Servant Reports


DCM- Tim welcomed everyone back from our summer break. He reminded people that several vacancies exist: Alternate DCM and Secretary

Secretary-  Vacant

Treasurer- Dennis handed out monthly journals for May, June and July, income ledger by group and a detail of budget lines. At the end of July there was working cash of $1663 and the  Prudent Reserve is $1162.  Total cash on 31 July $2825.

Dennis asked for volunteers to serve on the Finance Committee to develop the budget for 2020. If interested please let Tim know. 


Registrar- Mike K., reported that he has changed the location of the Grapevine Mtg and has deleted the Grove Street Gals meeting with the Area Registrar. New meeting schedules are being printed.


Grapevine- Tom P., distributed information on Grapevine and the phone app for meetings.

Treatment- Absent


CPC- Absent


Accessibility- Tom P reported no changes


Newsletter-  Sue Y., will not be doing the newsletter. Mike K., is willing to try to put out an edition and will bring it to the next meeting.


Hotline- Tim S., reported that 35 calls had been received in the period June to today.


Workshop- Richard M., reported on Founder's Day. 50 paid registrations and another 12 unpaid participants took part in the day. He has received suggestions for next year's topic: How to welcome newcomers; How handle difficult people when you are chairing a meeting; Safety at meetings. He has supplies left from last year and hopes to have the same budget available as last year.

Events- Reggie T., indicated that he'd like to have another Fellowship Day in the fall and the New Year's Eve Party planning will get underway.


Website- Mike K., reported on the difficulties with the platform that hosts our website. It is old technology and does not support smart phone use very well. He suggests we change to "Word Press" which is free. Tim entertained a motion to allow Mike to make the move if there is no cost. Richard seconded. Approved

GSR Reports


Oneida Group- Reggie indicated there has been a drop in participation, particularly on Saturday at 1 PM...people may be attending the Grapevine Mtg earlier in the day at their new location.

Hole in the Donut- Tim indicated there has been the usual summer time decline in attendance.


Gratitude Group- Richard said the group is talking about protocol for a person's first meeting (first 3 steps versus experience, strength and hope). They are also talking about doing a group inventory using an AA pamphlet on groups.

 
OCS- Mike C., reported the Harvest Dinner will be on the Friday after Thanksgiving. The group is considering having a speaker meeting on one Friday a month. 


Rule 62- Jack W., commented that the core group remains about the same 8-10 people, donations have been made to service bodies.

Grapevine- Kevin J., reported the new facility is really nice and attracting as many as 50 attendees. Dennis R., asked if the facility could accommodate an Area meeting or even Founder's Day next year? Kevin and Richard will check and report back.


Nooners- Rosemary M., reported the group is doing well and will have a business meeting tomorrow.


Crossroads Meeting- Richard M., made an impassioned plea for men with long term sobriety to help out and lead the way for the new fellows attending there.

Dave C., asked how younger people communicate. Mike K., suggested that most are texting or using some form of social media to do so.  Dennis asked if we thought a closed Facebook group would be useful for us to communicate.  

New Business

Tim suggested we put off discussion of vacancies till our  next meeting on 22 September.

Dennis indicated that the renewal for the Grapevine subscription for the Madison County Jail needs to be renewed at $28.97 for the year. Richard M and Dave C moved and seconded a motion to do so. Passed 
Meeting Closed at 3:22 with the Responsibility Pledge.
